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Senator Siewert asked: 

 

How is the planning going for the phasing out of CDEP? 

 

 

 

Answer: 

On 29 June 2011 the Government announced consultations regarding the future of Remote 

Participation and Employment Services arrangements including the Community 

Development Employment Projects (CDEP) program, Job Services Australia (JSA), 

Disability Employment Services and the Indigenous Employment Program. 

A discussion paper, The Future of Remote Participation and Employment Services, was 

developed and distributed prior to the consultations being held and formed the basis of those 

consultations. 

In addition, the Government has agreed to a 12 month extension of existing CDEP funding 

agreements until 30 June 2013.  

This is to provide stability to CDEP participants and certainty to providers while 

consultations are undertaken and the new service requirements developed. 

The feedback and written submissions in response to the discussion paper and consultations 

will form the basis for the Government’s consideration of the future of Remote Participation 

Employment Services.   


